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YASS HIGH SCHOOL 
  W e  v a l u e  r e s p e c t ,  r e s p o n s i b i l i t y ,  s a f e t y  a n d  l e a r n i n g .  

    Principal: Linda Langton         Deputy Principals: Andrew Facer & Ruth Riach 

 

7 April 2022 

From the Deputy Principal 

As we come to the end of a challenging term for all schools across 

the state we would like to thank the Yass High Community for 

working so well with our school as we navigated changes due to 

COVID smart procedures. Our students and staff have been resilient 

and flexible with their learning, and have been looking out for each 

other on a daily basis 

 

Early next term we will have the YONDR team return to Yass High 

School as we refocus on the Mobile Phone policy at Yass High 

School. We appreciate the support we have from families in ensuring 

that school is phone-free, with the benefits this brings to our students’ 

social and emotional wellbeing, as well as enabling students to focus 

on their learning during the school day.  

 

We wish you a safe holiday break and look forward to seeing students 

back at school on Wednesday 27th April. 
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Captains Corner 

 

Mr Hulme is our Yass High School Ground Assistant and Farmhand. He plays a 
vital role in the operations and smooth running of our school. We are very 

grateful to have him keep the school in good shape and looking well 

maintained.  

 

One of his recent endeavors has been cleaning up and removing the old 

concrete and tree stumps from the Ag Plot chicken coop to make it a safer area 

to work in. 

 
This week senior student leaders met with their house groups and facilitated 

discussions around respectful use of school facilities. This was a positive 

conversation for both the leaders and the younger students who had the 

opportunity to voice their concerns. Remember that the school Captains are 

always available to listen to any concerns or just to have a chat. 
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Yass High School boys create their own piece of history 

 
Cooper Lees and Brodie Doyle have created history with their selection in the South 

Coast 15yrs AFL team after trials were held in Bateman’s Bay last month. The boys 

will play in the NSWCHS tournament in Wollongong early next term. Congratulations 

boys. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South Coast Open Touch Representatives 

 
Taylor and Brodie Doyle have gained selection in the Open Boys Touch team after 

trialling very well in Goulburn last week. The boys will play in the NSWCHS 

championships in Wagga later next term. This is the 4 th South Coast team Brodie 

has made already this year. A truly outstanding effort. Well done to both boys. 
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School Cross Country Results 

 
With a beautiful autumn day as the back drop for our Cross Country carnival our 

students embraced the nice weather to actively participate to gain points for their 

house.  

 

Mitchell Reynish was the first runner home followed closely by Lachlan Denaro, 

Brodie Doyle, Noah Collins and Will Downey.Makayla Langfield was the first girl 

home followed by Lyla Kohonen, Lara McClelland and Amelia Doherty. 

 

Sturt were the champion house with 244 points, followed by Hume on 199, Oxley on 

188 and Hovell on 151.Thank you to everyone for a wonderful afternoon. 

 

  

 
Age 

 

 
Girls 

 
Boys 

 
12 

Lyla Kohonen 
RU Bailey-Jane Hass 

Seth Olah 
RU Eli Johnson 

 
13 

Amelia Doherty 
RU Abigail Asimus 

Edan Cross 
RU Logan Collins 

 
14 

Lara McClelland 
RU Shea Kemp 

William Downey 
RU Deklin Prsa 

 

15 

Makayla Langfield 

RU Grace Bush 

Lachlan Denaro 

RU Brodie Doyle 

 

16 

Elouise Cassidy 

RU Yvette Lapworth 

Noah Collins 

RU Bradley Roche 

 
17+ 

Emily Weeks 
RU Sophie Woodcroft 

Mitchell Reynish 
RU Gus Hinds 
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Visual Arts and Photography at Yass show 2022  

 
Yass High had a very successful show with several students winning and placing 

across a range of artforms. We had junior students from Year 7 and 8 enter drawings 

and mixed media artworks that showed their talents for combining colours, pattern 

and texture.  

 

Special mentions to Charlotte Dowrick taking first prize, Frankie Gillespie in second 

place, Isabella Witt taking third and Malitda Arentz taking a highly commended 

award.  

 

In the Year 9 and 10 works on paper section special mentions go to Jyelee Bogan 

who took out first and third place and Imogen Bradley taking out second place. Both 

students did stunningly detailed drawings.  

 

Yass High also had much success in the Senior Art section with students taking out 

1st, 2nd and 3rd in the Painting or graphics in Senior Years. Well done to Lillian 

Wullaert, Charlotte McPherson and Gemma Phillips and a special mention to Sloan 

Maciaczyk for his highly commended award.  

  

The students also had great success within the Photographic section including a 

highly commended to Senior student Liam Vaughan and Junior student Janika Vea. 

Both students entered beautiful landscape photographs that demonstrated their 

excellent compositional skills and ability to capture light.    
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Photography Donation 

 
The Photography department at Yass High were delighted to receive a donated 

digital SLR camera and tripod from Yass local Peter Gibbs. Photography is a popular 

subject with the senior years at the school and the camera will be put to good use 

with students focusing on creating a portfolio of images for Term 1. The Photography 

department is always keen to accept any donations including tripods, cameras or 

flashes.   
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NSWCHS Swimming Results 

 
Yass High School swimmers continued their excellent form at the recent NSWCHS 

championships held at the Sydney Aquatics Centre in Homebush. Congratulations 

to everyone on a wonderful effort. 

After outstanding individual performance Riley Gibbs was awarded the South Coast 

Regional Encouragement Award which is a befitting award for all his hard work and 

dedication. Here is the full list of results for our swimmers. 

Riley Gibbs:   17th 100m Back (PB) 

14th 200m Free (PB) 

22nd 100m Breast 

10th 100m Free (PB) (Finalist) 

14th 100m Fly (PB)  

7th 50m Free (Finalist) (PB) 

 

Felicity Shannon:  6th 100m Back (Finalist) 

        12th 200m Free (PB) 

         16th 50m Free 

         10th 100m Free (Finalist) 

 

Liana Deery:   11th 100m Breast 

7th 100m Fly (PB) (Finalist) 

8th 200IM (PB) (Finalist) 

 

Kaylee Douven:   23rd 200m Free 

     20th 100m Fly 

 

Gus Hinds:   14th 100m Breast 

 

Lara McClelland:  21st 200m Free  

 

14G Relay (Lara and Lucy McClelland, Emma Barlow and Liana Deery) 10 th 

(Finalist) 

 

16B Relay (Riley Gibbs, Luke Barlow, Malakai Vea and Owen Hughes) 9th (Finalist) 

 

Open Girls Medley Relay (Lara McClelland, Addie Hinds, Bronte Anderson and 

Felicity Shannon) 21st 
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Vouch for Lismore Flood Fundraiser 

 
A huge thank you to both our school and wider community for their generous support 

of our recent ‘Vouch for Lismore’ fundraiser. On Friday 1st April a number of the Year 

10 Community class went down the street to sell raffle tickets for this very worthwhile 

project.  

 

The girls braved the cold windy day to help raise more funds which will be sent to 

the principals of the three public high schools in Lismore to be distributed to families 

who have lost so much in the recent unprecedented floods. 

 

Again, another huge thank you to Chris and Charlie Beck for kindly donated a tonne 

of wood for our raffle. Thank you also to the staff and students who donated Easter 

Eggs for our other prizes and to the Year 11 and 12 Hospitality classes who baked 

cupcakes for us to sell. 

 

 A very special mention to Mrs Halley-Barberis and Hailee Southwell whose 

continual support of our fundraising activities is exceptional, and we could not have 

done it without your help. 

We were able to raise over $2000 with our 2 fundraising days so thank you so much 

for everyone’s support, it is very much appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raffle Winners 

 
1st Prize – 1 tonne of wood donated by Chris Beck – Perry Kemp 

2nd, 3rd aned 4th prize – Easter Baskets Joe Hardy, Lisa Pearson and Margaret 

Holgate 

Thank you to everyone that bought a ticket.  
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Students of the Fortnight 

 
         Ryland Jones-Hope (Science)      Jack Cathles (English) 

   
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
              

Taysha Bell (PDHPE)   
 
 

  
  

Outstanding work in modelling of an 

Electromagnetic device in Physics and 

Tritation Practical in Chemistry 

Highly perceptive analysis of the 

connections between literature and our 

world 

 

Consistent application in class tasks 

and assessment work  
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